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Each year, the University of Richmond Law Review hosts the 

Allen Chair Symposium—a conference dedicated to a topic of na-

tional and international interest. On October 18, 2013, the Law 

Review examined the “energy-water nexus” with experts from 

across the country bringing a wealth of experience and perspec-

tive. Discussions revealed how water laws influence energy secu-

rity; how energy policy influences water security;  how food secu-

rity relates to energy and water management; and how tax and 

insurance policy influence the nexus. Discussions also addressed 

controversial issues like fracking and coal ash disposal and con-

nected an emerging area of law—disaster law—with the nexus. 

The articles and essays collected in this special issue grew out 

of the symposium and reflect the quality of the discussions led by 

our esteemed panelists. Thank you to our panelists: it was an 

honor to work with each of you. The Law Review greatly appreci-

ates your contributions to our symposium and this issue. We par-

ticularly want to thank Mr. Alex Gilbert, Professor Keith Hall, 

Professor Donald Hornstein, Professor Rhett Larson, Professor 

Justin Pidot, and Ms. Andrea Wortzel for contributing to this is-

sue and presenting at the symposium. In addition, thank you to 

Professor Victor Flatt, Ms. Heather Payne, and Dr. Benjamin 

Sovacool who contributed articles, and thank you to Professor 

Gabriel Eckstein, Professor Joshua Fershee, Professor Shi-Ling 

Hsu, Professor Uma Outka, Professor Melissa Powers, and Mr. 

Jefferson Reynolds who shared their expertise at the symposium. 

The Law Review extends its gratitude to Dean Wendy Perdue 

for her support, generosity, and leadership. We also want to rec-

ognize and thank Professor John Douglass, Professor Joel Eisen, 

Professor Noah Sachs, and Professor Carl Tobias for moderating 

panels at the symposium and providing counsel throughout the 

year. 
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I would like to personally thank each member of the Law Re-

view—especially my fellow members of the Executive Board—who 

gave me carte blanche to direct the symposium and the unwaver-

ing support that I needed to do so. The issue testifies to your skill 

and commitment. It has been a pleasure carrying on the Law Re-

view tradition with each of you. 

Finally, to Glenice Coombs: thank you for your guidance, your 

sharp wit, and keen eye for detail. Thank you for your patience, 

your friendship, and all that you bring to the Law Review office. I 

cannot imagine the Law Review without you; in fact, I believe 

that the school will need to change the name of the journal when 

(if) you retire, because it will not be the same publication. 

To our readers and symposium attendees: thank you as well. 

The Law Review proudly presents its 2014 Allen Chair Symposi-

um Issue: The Energy-Water Nexus. 

 

Ryan Murphy 

Allen Chair Editor 

 


